<u>Chesopeian Colony Civic League President's Newsletter</u>

February 2, 1999



Chesopeian Colony Executive Board Members:

Carol Taylor	President	486- xxxx
Tom Duckett	Vice President	340- xxxx
Elvin Steeg	Treasurer	486- xxxx
Diane Brassil		340- xxxx
Liz Carlson		486- xxxx
George Dancigers		463- xxxx
Rolly Doan		631- xxxx
Diane Kenley		431- xxxx
Bob Munsey		486- xxxx

- I. The nominating committee has come up with a new slate of officers to present at our next meeting. The nominating committee consisted of Rolly Doan, Tom Duckett, Liz Carlson, Bob Munsey and Ann Finch.
- II. The slate consists of the following members of the Civic League:

Rolly Doan
Mike Prendergast
Mary Kay Berger
Wayne Woolwine
Tom McLaughlin
Neal English

- III. The election of officers will be conducted at the next Civic League meeting scheduled for Thursday, 11 February 1999 at Foundry Methodist Church. We hope to see a big turnout for this meeting. This is your chance to voice your support/criticism of how the Civic League is being run. It is a great chance for new residents to meet their new neighbors and get involved in the community's concerns and projects.
- IV. We want to know what you want on the agenda for future meetings, so please come prepared with some good ideas. What are your concerns for the community, what ideas

do you have for improvements and how do you think you can help to carry out these initiatives?

V. Please ask to have the list updated if you would like to either be on the following list or taken off the list.

Young People Who Want to Work

NAME	<u>AGE</u>		SERVICE	PHONE
Kelley Munsey		11	Pet Sitting	486-
Billy Munsey	17		Lawn Mowing/Leaf Blowing	486- xxxx
Tiffany McDearmid	14		Baby/Pet Sitting	498- xxxx
Megan Jones	14		Baby/Pet Sitting	498- xxxx
Ernie Collins	18		Lawn Mowing/Leaf Blowing Small Engine Repair/ Odd Jobs	463- xxxx
Matthew Butler xxxx	15		Lawn Mowing/Leaves	431-
Daniel Thorek xxxx	16		Lawn Mowing/Leaves	463-

- VI. I would like to congratulate the Delfaus household for their selection as having the best outdoor holiday decorations. As usual there were many beautifully decorated homes and yards which makes it hard to choose. I hope you got a chance to walk or drive around the neighborhood to enjoy the decorations, and I hope you all enjoyed the holiday season.
- VII. Maria Donnells sent me a nice letter before Christmas telling me how much she appreciated the many kind members of the community who offered their condolences and many acts of kindness after the death of her husband, Scott, last year. That spirit of community, she calls them the Colony Elves, is one of the many things that make this a wonderful place to live. She was telling me how nice it was for Bob Munsey to suggest at a civic league meeting last fall that we, as Colony residents, be considerate of widows or ailing neighbors and stop by to check on them occasionally.
- VIII. Thank you all so much for the opportunity to serve as your president this past year and as your secretary the year before. It has indeed been a pleasure. And thank all of you who have offered to help in any way.
- IX. Special thanks go to El Steeg who has served as treasurer of the civic league for many years. El recently suffered a stroke from which he is now recovering. Hopefully you will all keep him in your prayers as he continues his recovery. He will be missed on the Board of Directors where his meticulous financial record keeping and sage advice were always appreciated.

Carol Taylor, President